
RFP Issue Date: January 9, 2025  
Notice Date: March 14, 2025  
 
Sandy Transit has completed its evaluation in response to Request for 

Proposal (RFP) #SAM2025, Sandy Area Metro Operations issued 

January 9, 2025. To select the Offeror, a selection team evaluated the 

proposals based on the criteria stated in the RFP. We announce our 

intent to award the contract to RTW Management.  

This Notice does not constitute the formation of a contract between 

Sandy Transit and the apparent successful proposer. The successful 

proposer shall not acquire any legal or equitable rights to the contract 

services until contract containing terms and conditions acceptable to 

Sandy Transit are executed. If the apparent successful proposer fails to 

negotiate and execute contract with Sandy Transit, the Agency may 

revoke the award and grant the contract to the next most qualified 

proposer or withdraw the RFP. Sandy Transit further reserves the right 

to cancel this Notice of Intent to Award at any time prior to the 

execution of a written contract.  

Any interested party may protest this Notice of Intent to Award by 

submitting a written protest to Andi Howell, Transit Director, within ten 

(10) calendar days after the date of this notice. The protest period shall 

begin March 14, 2025, and end at the close of business on March 24, 

2025. 


